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TOPIC DISCUSSION  ACTION 

NEEDED 
Membership Total 
  (19) 
 

Tenesha Avent, Health Council of South Florida, (Healthy Baby Taskforce Co-Chair)  
Esther McCant, Metro Mommy Agency, (Healthy Baby Taskforce Co-Chair)    
Rebekah Antoine, Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade 
Manuela Thomas, Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade 
Martine Banussian, Sunshine Health 
Schedna Mocombe, Sunshine Health  
Suecia Mendez, Sunshine Health  
Cristina Brito, United Way of Miami-Dade  
Gina Gonzalez, Simply Health Care  
Rachel Thelemaque,  
Juliet San Juan, ConnectFamilias  
Ruby Payne Souter, CAHSD 
Rubi Garcia, HBWW 
Marlene Charlote, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 
Queen Holden, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 
Zhyrma A. Monzon, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 
Islamiyat Nancy Adebisi, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 
Candice Schottenloher, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade County 
Valerie Turner, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade County   

 

Welcome and 
Introductions 

The monthly meeting of the Consortium for a Healthier Miami-Dade Children Issues (Healthy 
Baby Taskforce) was brought to order by Esther McCant at 12:37 pm. All members were 
welcomed and introduced themselves. 

 

Approval of 
Minutes 

There was a motion to approve the April 2019 Healthy Baby Taskforce meeting minutes by 
Candice Schottenloher the motion was seconded by Cristina Brito.    

 



  CONSORTIUM FOR A HEALTHIER MIAMI-DADE 
Children Issues Committee – Healthy Baby Taskforce Meeting  

Friday, May 17, 2019 
12:30 PM-2:00 PM EST 

 

2 

Overview of 
CONNECT and 
the FIMR Project 
of Miami-Dade 
Presentation  
 
 
 
 
 

- From the addressing infant mortality in Miami-Dade County discussion at the March 
meeting, Rebekah Antoine and Manuela Thomas from the Healthy Start Coalition of 
Miami-Dade (HSCMD) presented on the Connecting Families to Communities Program 
(CONNECT) and the Fetal Infant Mortality Review (FIMR) Project.   

- An overview of the goals of HSCMD’s were shared with the Taskforce. They include to 
reduce infant mortality, reduce the number of low birth weight and pre-term births, and 
improve maternal and child health developmental outcomes. Their work aligns with the 
goals of the Healthy Baby Taskforce.  

- The FIMR process was reviewed. It includes surveillance, review, determining the root 
cause, and preventative action steps. The 2018 FIMR case review findings and 
recommendations were shared. In 2018 there were 26 cases reviewed.   

- Key contributing factors that were identified from the 2018 FIMR cases that were 
reviewed. These include a mother’s medical/obstetric history, medical conditions (like 
obesity, chronic diseases), socioeconomics, family planning, and knowledge and 
compliance of prenatal care visits.       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Old Business 
 
Online Brochure 
 
Quarterly 
Reporting  
 
 

- The Healthy Baby Taskforce (HBT) shared the approved online brochure with the 
members. The online brochure, Breastfeeding… A Parent’s Guide, will be posted by 
June 1st, 2019 on the Consortium’s website.  

- The Taskforce continued the discussion on indicators 3.6 and 3.8 from the Action Plan 
Quarterly Reporting Tool for Quarter 3 which included the dates of January 1 – March 
31, 2019. 

- From the workplan Indicators 3.6 and 3.8 are not on schedule. The Taskforce discussed 
best practices and ways to begin to address these indicators.    

- Indicator 3.6 Create links between local maternity care facilities and community 
breastfeeding support networks. The Taskforce continued to discuss attending meetings 
that are hosted at birthing facilities like La Leche League International and other partners.  

- Indicator 3.8 Educate OB/GYNs on the importance of breastfeeding and informing their 
clients of the breastfeeding benefits and resources. Recommendations by the members 
included bringing up specific questions to the doctors that would help influence better 
birth outcomes. It was mentioned that the Social Determinants of Health drive birth 
outcomes too.  

 
 
 
 
Invite West 
Kendall 
Baptist, 
doctors and 
nurses  
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- Queen Holden shared best practices that were used to help achieve Indicator 1.1 
Educational sessions with medical professionals to promote awareness and responsibility 
of utilizing the High-Risk Pregnancy Notification and Newborn Exposure Notification 
which may be able to help with the success of Indicator 3.8. She shared that a meeting 
was held with UM Jackson Main Hospital. They shared with them a written protocol 
they had created to better educate on the process.   

- Rubi Garcia from the Maternal Health Committee in Broward shared with the Taskforce 
a toolkit they created to educate and use when they visit OB/GYNs. The toolkit includes 
a letter in the beginning from a Champion OB/GYN and other articles about influencing 
better birth outcomes. It was also shared that they do targeted outreach like targeting 
OB/GYNs with high cesarean rates. 

- A key takeaway from this discussion was that the physician’s office staff are the first 
ones to receive this information and then pass along to the physician. It was also noted 
to consider best times to meet with physicians like hosting dinners or courses with 
incentives like offering CEU credits.   

Partner Updates Committee members were able to briefly announce their current work/initiatives/projects. 
• Mommy, Daddy and Me Event sponsored by Metro Mommy Agency partnering with 

Sunshine Health on Thursday, June 13, 2019 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at Christ Community 
Church. 

• Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade, Holtz Children’s and The Women’s Hospital at 
Jackson Memorial Hospital invites you to an upcoming free professional development 
opportunity on Thursday, May 23, 2019 from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

• ConnectFamilias: Mi Futuro (My Future) sponsored with CABA Probono Legal Services 
providing legal services to children who have been abandon, abused, and neglected; have 
served 60 kids. The Community Baby Showers have been successful and are going on 
for expecting mothers and new moms. Upcoming community baby shower on June 23, 
2019 at the Redlands Migrant Camp.  

 

Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 2:04 PM.  The next Healthy Baby Taskforce meeting is scheduled 
for Friday, June 21, 2019 from 12:30 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the United Way of Miami-Dade Center 
of Excellence, 3250 SW 3rd Avenue, Miami, FL 33129. 

 


